
Highlights of the President’s Activities 

Tuesday, November 18, 2014 

 

 President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf today toured Ebola Treatment Units (ETUs) around Monrovia.  

The visit took her to treatment units at ELWA-II, Médecins Sans Frontières (MSF) ELWA-III, 

Ministry of Defense, the three ETUs under construction at the Samuel Kanyon Doe Sports 

Complex, and the National Ebola Command Center in Sinkor.  

 President Sirleaf held discussions with a high-level delegation of the Catholic Archdiocese of 

Monrovia. The delegation, led by Archbishop Lewis Zeigler, included Secretary of the Catholic 

Bishops’ Conference, Rev. Fr. Patrick Kabba; Vicar General-Archdiocese of Monrovia, Rev. Fr. 

Charles Boyce; Dean of the Mother Patern College of Health Science, Stella Maris Polytechnic,  

Rev. Sister Barbara Brillant; member of the Catholic Church Ebola Taskforce, Mr. Samuel Kofi 

Woods;  Acting Administrator of the St. Joseph’s Catholic Hospital, Rev. Brother Bernard Isah 

Benda; and member of the Coordinating Taskforce for the Re-opening of the St. Joseph’s 

Catholic Hospital, Rev. Brother Jose Maria Viadero. 

During the meeting, Archbishop Zeigler informed President Sirleaf that the Catholic Church has 

concluded arrangements for the reopening of the St. Joseph’s Catholic Hospital on November 24, 

2014.  

 Late in the evening, President Sirleaf received the President of the ECOWAS Commission H.E. 

Kadré Désiré Ouédraogo and the Special Representative of the United Nations Secretary General 

and Head of the UN Office of ECOWAS, Dr. Mohammed Ibn Chambas who had come to 

expressed solidarity to the Government and people of Liberia, on behalf of the sub-regional 

organization, as the country combats the further spread of the deadly Ebola virus disease. 


